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Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Year 9  

Hello everyone, 

I’d like to say an absolutely huge well done to our Toynbee under 

14s basketball team who went on and WON the Southampton 

City Basketball Final on Tuesday this week. You guys have made 

us so proud, but we didn’t doubt you for a second! Truly 

deserving champions!! 

Please remember to bring your 50p’s and £1 coins next week for 

Charity Week where lots of things will be going on around school 

each day that are not to be missed. I will be doing Karaoke with 

the other Guidance Managers which will be a massive laugh for 

everyone watching I’m sure if you want to come and support me 

too, whist raising money for the excellent Southampton Sight 

charity!! 

Thank you all for your hard work this week as always. Have a 

lovely weekend, 

Miss Massey 

 

April 8th Non Uniform day 

On Friday April 8th we will be having a Non Uniform Day.  If pupils would like to make a £1 voluntary 

donation, this will be donated to the Ukraine Relief Fund.  Pupils may wear blue and yellow to show 

solidarity with the people of Ukraine if they wish.   

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   
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Vacancies  

We have the following non teaching vacancies at the school.  Please visit our website for more 

information.  

Examinations Invigilator  

Learning Support Assistant - Visual Impairment Resource  

Learning Support Assistant - EAL Coordinator  

Senior Administration Assistant  

 

Spare Books Appeal  

A message and appeal from Mr Graeme Nolan - former teacher at Fryern Juniors and now in The Royal 

Navy.  Mr Nolan is visiting an orphanage in Kenya as part of a deployment and would like to take good 

quality paperback books, suitable for young people aged 11-16, to the orphanage. If you are able to 

spare any books, please bring them to The Languages Office to Mrs McCormick. 

Many thanks!  Mrs McCormick  

 

Ramadan  

As Ramadan is about to begin, if students would like to pray during school hours, they are more than 

welcome. Please go to reception at the front of school at any point between 12:45-2pm and inform 

reception and they will show you to the correct room. If you have any questions please come and find 

Miss Heron in Learning Support. 

Miss Heron 

 

Road Safety  

Please can we remind all pupils to be careful on their way to and from school.  We have been contacted 

by a few local residents who have stated that some of our pupils are not paying attention to their 

surroundings which could result in them having an accident.   
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Toynbee Drama  

  

We are extremely excited about our upcoming summer musical, "The Addams Family"! 

 

In the lead up to the performance, we are now looking for some specific musicians to be involved in 

our band. This is a fantastic opportunity to be involved in an exciting project, and will be our first 

whole-school show since COVID! There really is nothing quite like being part of a Toynbee 

Production!  

We are specifically looking for skilled: 

Pianists 

Violinists 

Cellists 

Percussionists 

Trombonists 

  

The dates/commitments are as follows: 

Rehearsals 

Friday 6th May: 3-5pm 

Friday 20th May: 3-5pm 

Friday 10th June: 3-5pm 

Friday 17th June: 3-5pm 

Friday 24th June: 3-5pm 

  

Full run through: Saturday 25th June 9am-4pm 

  

Shows 

Matinee: Tuesday 28th June (during the school day) 

Wednesday 29th June 3pm - approximately 9:30pm 

Thursday 30th June 5pm – approximately 9:30pm 

Friday 1st July 5pm - approximately 9:30pm 

  

If you think you can help, we would love to hear from you! 

  

The Toynbee Drama and Music Departments 

n.azor@toynbee.hnats.sch.uk or t.parrott@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

 

 

Mrs Azor, Head of Drama 
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Updated Guidance on Covid  

 

The latest advice is that:   

• adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, who have a high temperature or feel 

unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well 

enough to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature. 

• children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home 

and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when 

they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 

• adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid 

contact with other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. 

For children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice is 3 days. 
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Southampton City College FREE Coding Club: 

During the Easter break and May half term holidays, we are holding FREE taster sessions in coding 

and new STEM technologies suitable for any Year 10 or Year 11 students with an interest in 

programming or robotics. A promotional graphic is attached which we would be grateful if you could 

share. A few places are still available - online booked required at: https://www.southampton-

city.ac.uk/events/ 
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EXCITING NEW OPPORTUNITY – JUNIOR CHEF PROGRAMME 

Starting 9th Nov– 14th Dec 2022 – Inclusive 

Every Wednesday 4.30 – 6.30pm over 6 weeks  

We are writing to inform you of our exciting 6 week programme that we are running within our Hospitality and Catering 

department at Eastleigh College.  

Hospitality and Catering is one of the fastest growing, exciting and ever changing industries providing many different job 

opportunities. The Junior Chef Programme is designed for years 9, 10 and 11 to give them an insight into the professional 

cookery experience within the Hospitality and Catering industry.  

The programme will help develop confidence, communication and cookery skills as well as encouraging them to use their 

creative flair. On completion of the course your son/daughter will receive a College Attendance Certificate at a ceremony 

where they will prepare a two course meal. 

The next course is due to start Wednesday 9th Nov 2022 and spaces are limited – 12 students per course – so early 

booking is a must to guarantee your son/daughter a place: 

 

The cost of the course is £81.00 and includes a two course dinner for 2 guests per student.  

A deposit (included in the above cost) of £15 for the hire of a Chef Jacket and Hat for the duration of the course is required. 

There is the option of purchasing the Chef Jacket and Hat on completion. 

Your child will be required to wear black trousers and black leather shoes (not supplied by the College). 

TO BOOK ONTO THE COURSE 

If your son/daughter is interested in booking a space onto this course please complete the online application form by 

clicking on this link:- 

 Junior Chefs Programme (for Year 9 to 11 students) · Eastleigh College 

For any further information contact  

Sue Lyons – 02380 911093 or email slyons@eastleigh.ac.uk  

OR  

Our Adult & Community Learning direct telephone number is 023 8091 1270  

 

BOOK EARLY TO GUARANTEE A PLACE – SPACES ARE VERY LIMITED AND GET BOOKED UP 

QUICKLY.  

We can only guarantee a place if enrolment is completed. The fees and deposit need to be paid on enrolment prior to 

starting the course.   

We look forward to hearing from you,  Sue Lyons 

  Junior Chef Programme 

            2022-2023 
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